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Minutes Taken by Linda Holt
Guest: Bill Bradbury

Bill Bradbury:

organic growth from VPA with music option.

electives will be offered when they can

challenge:  lessons are one-on-one.  Currently handling on a case-by-case basis, want to make it standard.

applying for a new position in HAPC in vocal music and theory and history.

New colleague came after this document was started.

Bachelor of arts degree here vs. bachelor of music elsewhere (more specialized training)

Single student wishing a particular specialty (like composing or vocals) will have independent study or one-on-one specialized lessons.  These are often done as overloads, but need to get them funded by the college.

designed to be flexible for both program and for student.  Not as rigorous as BM.

currently 31 majors in music option.  Not sure how many would become music majors since it is more rigorous.

Numbers in response are very conservative.

Will be only music program in north county.

SDSU is impacted (?) and north county students would have trouble getting in.  They have BM major.

60 would be a good number of majors.  100-150 might be as many as they could handle.  All have to do senior capstone project.  Capstone could become a class if there are enough students.

working with director of school of arts on the lessons issue.

short term capstone is independent study, long term a class.

large GE classes support small majors classes.  Normal way to address this issue across country.

GE 80, 120 students.  Average class size about 35.

lab classes will not be larger than 24 due to constraints on room size.

Hope to have a keyboard lab.  currently using plastic keyboards.  Need a dedicated keyboard lab.

investigating studios in library. currently underutilized.

discussed this with director Jackie.  She wants to see a new building.

tilt up is a stopgap measure, would rather see a new building.

smaller chamber ensembles will be able to rehearse in library (but the rooms need to be modified so that the sound doesn’t leak out according to Bill Ward) in rooms currently underutilized.

So good to go short to mid term on space.

Library collections adequate right now.  There have been a lot of books donated by former faculty.  Lots of resources available online, many without fees, some with minor costs.

Hua:  what is mechanism for increasing library resources as program grows and needs increase?  (General question, not specific to this program)

Bill teaches about 10 independent studies per semester on top of the 3+3 teaching load (uncompensated).

Students might need up to 4 semesters of lessons depending on option.  There are no separate fees for such lessons.  We can’t pay teacher salaries from student class fees.

Weekly lessons cost about $50 per week, 15 weeks.

Kamal:  lots of programs like this have a large scholarship structure.  

Bill:  want to explore.  Recently got scholarship for 2 students per year.

Right now there is no audition to enter the program, but they would direct students based on performance to appropriate options (auditions for a specific concentration).  A lot of students right now are coming in with music technology, rather than performance.

Kamal:  Donors interested in promoting arts.  Do you have a connection with potential donors?

Bill:  Building them slowly, not something we are trained to do.  But have started working on this.  Jackie K is aware of this and interested.  We’re on their radar screen, but not trained for this.  Maybe lessons can be supported by scholarships.  Should this be in the P-form?  Might be a good idea, might strengthen the proposal.

Kamal:  You mentioned which other programs have this.  I didn’t see their enrollment.  What percentage of enrollment do they have?  This can help with budget predictions.  If the program runs at a deficit it will come at the cost of other programs.  So it would be helpful to know what the budget is and how any shortfalls can be offset (course fees, scholarships, etc.).

Pat:  is the music program at SDSU impacted?  That could help our enrollment if San Diego students came up here.  

Bill:  I don’t think they are impacted, just overenrolled.  And not sure we’d be admitting students from San Diego.

We are the only 4-year university in our service area, so most students wanting to study music in this area would come here.

Bill Bradbury left.

This is a complicated program.  We need the cost analysis and enrollment projections/demand in order to make an informed report.  

We viewed the tips created by Kamal and people felt that the information requested would be helpful.

Spreadsheets on screen.  Discussion about whether we need to add the state support for FTES as part of the revenue stream associated with the program. Kamal will think about how to quantify the state support.


